
Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 

 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
22nd September 2023                                     LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Red Apple Photography has taken photographs of all the children they could today. We look forward to 
receiving the proofs and order forms in the near future. I am sure you will be impressed with the quality of the 
photographs. 
 
Class 4 have received Superleader training this week from LSLSSP. This really builds the children’s esteem and 
helps them to be able to lead games for children.  
 
On Wednesday 27th we have the first of the Cross Country Races at the Vipers Rugby Ground in Whetstone for 
Years 3 to 6. If anyone else wishes to enter please send the reply slip back to the office by Monday at the 
latest. 
 
Please can I remind parents to contact the school if they have any concerns about their child at school and 
interactions with other children at school. We will investigate and be able to find out all sides and also gain 
information from other children who may have seen what has happened. Sometimes what your child thinks 
has happened may not in fact be completely accurate. Also school may have already dealt with the situation 
appropriately. 
 
We have had a number of children in the lower classes having “wetting accidents” and have run out of 
underwear. If your child is sent home in underwear other than their own, please wash and return as soon as 
possible. Also if you child has outgrown their underwear please can we have any clean and washed underwear 
that is in good condition for use in an emergency. 
 
We advise that PE kit is brought to school at the beginning of the week and taken home at the end of each 
week. 
 
On Thursday 5th October it is school census day and we will be ordering all children in class 1 and 2 a school 
meal unless we are advised not to in writing. The number of Universal Free School meals taken on census day 
drives some of our funding. Due to census day there have been some menu changes week commencing 2nd 
October: 
Monday – Pizza, Tuesday – Jacket potato with beans and cheese, Wednesday – Roast chicken, Thursday – 
Pizza or sausage, Friday – Fish fingers 
 
KS1 have their trip to Twycross Zoo on Monday 9th October. Thank you for your contributions. We are still 
waiting for some permission slips and contributions. Please could these be sent into school asap. 
 
 
 



Church and Chapel Notices 
All Saints Church would like to invite you to a Macmillan coffee afternoon in church on Friday 29th September 
from 2.30 to 4.30 pm. Come and enjoy a drink and a delicious cake! There will be activities provided for 
children. 
 
The church and chapel are running a joint harvest service on 1st October in church at 11 am, with lunch 
afterwards at the village hall. All are welcome to join the service and free lunch afterwards. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 
 

Provisional Dates 
 
19/09/23- PTFA AGM 5:30pm 
22/09/23 – Individual and family photos 
3/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 1,3,4,5,6) 
5/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 2,3,4,5,6) 
6/10/23 – Harvest Service (PM) 
9/10/23 – Class 1 and 2 -Zoo 
23-27/10/23 – Class 4 -Min-Y-Don Residential 
November – Enterprise Month (Class 4) 
2/11/23-Open Eve for prospective parents 
 
12&13/12/23 – Nativity Play 

15/12/23 – KS2 –Pantomime 
19/12/23 – KS1 –Party 
20/12/23 – Christmas Lunch 
22/12/23 – Carol Service 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 
25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Autumn 
Start 29th August 2023 
Half term 14th-22nd October 
Last day 22nd December 

Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004. 
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The church and chapel are running a joint harvest service on 1st October in church at 11 am, with lunch 
afterwards at the village hall. All are welcome to join the service and free lunch afterwards. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 
 

Provisional Dates 
 
19/09/23- PTFA AGM 5:30pm 
22/09/23 – Individual and family photos 
3/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 1,3,4,5,6) 
5/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 2,3,4,5,6) 
6/10/23 – Harvest Service (PM) 
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November – Enterprise Month (Class 4) 
2/11/23-Open Eve for prospective parents 
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Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004. 
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photographs. 
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helps them to be able to lead games for children.  
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drives some of our funding. Due to census day there have been some menu changes week commencing 2nd 
October: 
Monday – Pizza, Tuesday – Jacket potato with beans and cheese, Wednesday – Roast chicken, Thursday – 
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receiving the proofs and order forms in the near future. I am sure you will be impressed with the quality of the 
photographs. 
 
Class 4 have received Superleader training this week from LSLSSP. This really builds the children’s esteem and 
helps them to be able to lead games for children.  
 
On Wednesday 27th we have the first of the Cross Country Races at the Vipers Rugby Ground in Whetstone for 
Years 3 to 6. If anyone else wishes to enter please send the reply slip back to the office by Monday at the 
latest. 
 
Please can I remind parents to contact the school if they have any concerns about their child at school and 
interactions with other children at school. We will investigate and be able to find out all sides and also gain 
information from other children who may have seen what has happened. Sometimes what your child thinks 
has happened may not in fact be completely accurate. Also school may have already dealt with the situation 
appropriately. 
 
We have had a number of children in the lower classes having “wetting accidents” and have run out of 
underwear. If your child is sent home in underwear other than their own, please wash and return as soon as 
possible. Also if you child has outgrown their underwear please can we have any clean and washed underwear 
that is in good condition for use in an emergency. 
 
We advise that PE kit is brought to school at the beginning of the week and taken home at the end of each 
week. 
 
On Thursday 5th October it is school census day and we will be ordering all children in class 1 and 2 a school 
meal unless we are advised not to in writing. The number of Universal Free School meals taken on census day 
drives some of our funding. Due to census day there have been some menu changes week commencing 2nd 
October: 
Monday – Pizza, Tuesday – Jacket potato with beans and cheese, Wednesday – Roast chicken, Thursday – 
Pizza or sausage, Friday – Fish fingers 
 
KS1 have their trip to Twycross Zoo on Monday 9th October. Thank you for your contributions. We are still 
waiting for some permission slips and contributions. Please could these be sent into school asap. 
 
 
 



Church and Chapel Notices 
All Saints Church would like to invite you to a Macmillan coffee afternoon in church on Friday 29th September 
from 2.30 to 4.30 pm. Come and enjoy a drink and a delicious cake! There will be activities provided for 
children. 
 
The church and chapel are running a joint harvest service on 1st October in church at 11 am, with lunch 
afterwards at the village hall. All are welcome to join the service and free lunch afterwards. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 
 

Provisional Dates 
 
19/09/23- PTFA AGM 5:30pm 
22/09/23 – Individual and family photos 
3/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 1,3,4,5,6) 
5/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 2,3,4,5,6) 
6/10/23 – Harvest Service (PM) 
9/10/23 – Class 1 and 2 -Zoo 
23-27/10/23 – Class 4 -Min-Y-Don Residential 
November – Enterprise Month (Class 4) 
2/11/23-Open Eve for prospective parents 
 
12&13/12/23 – Nativity Play 

15/12/23 – KS2 –Pantomime 
19/12/23 – KS1 –Party 
20/12/23 – Christmas Lunch 
22/12/23 – Carol Service 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 
25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Autumn 
Start 29th August 2023 
Half term 14th-22nd October 
Last day 22nd December 

Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004. 
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afterwards at the village hall. All are welcome to join the service and free lunch afterwards. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Gavin Beetham 
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3/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 1,3,4,5,6) 
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Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004. 
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helps them to be able to lead games for children.  
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Pizza or sausage, Friday – Fish fingers 
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photographs. 
 
Class 4 have received Superleader training this week from LSLSSP. This really builds the children’s esteem and 
helps them to be able to lead games for children.  
 
On Wednesday 27th we have the first of the Cross Country Races at the Vipers Rugby Ground in Whetstone for 
Years 3 to 6. If anyone else wishes to enter please send the reply slip back to the office by Monday at the 
latest. 
 
Please can I remind parents to contact the school if they have any concerns about their child at school and 
interactions with other children at school. We will investigate and be able to find out all sides and also gain 
information from other children who may have seen what has happened. Sometimes what your child thinks 
has happened may not in fact be completely accurate. Also school may have already dealt with the situation 
appropriately. 
 
We have had a number of children in the lower classes having “wetting accidents” and have run out of 
underwear. If your child is sent home in underwear other than their own, please wash and return as soon as 
possible. Also if you child has outgrown their underwear please can we have any clean and washed underwear 
that is in good condition for use in an emergency. 
 
We advise that PE kit is brought to school at the beginning of the week and taken home at the end of each 
week. 
 
On Thursday 5th October it is school census day and we will be ordering all children in class 1 and 2 a school 
meal unless we are advised not to in writing. The number of Universal Free School meals taken on census day 
drives some of our funding. Due to census day there have been some menu changes week commencing 2nd 
October: 
Monday – Pizza, Tuesday – Jacket potato with beans and cheese, Wednesday – Roast chicken, Thursday – 
Pizza or sausage, Friday – Fish fingers 
 
KS1 have their trip to Twycross Zoo on Monday 9th October. Thank you for your contributions. We are still 
waiting for some permission slips and contributions. Please could these be sent into school asap. 
 
 
 



Church and Chapel Notices 
All Saints Church would like to invite you to a Macmillan coffee afternoon in church on Friday 29th September 
from 2.30 to 4.30 pm. Come and enjoy a drink and a delicious cake! There will be activities provided for 
children. 
 
The church and chapel are running a joint harvest service on 1st October in church at 11 am, with lunch 
afterwards at the village hall. All are welcome to join the service and free lunch afterwards. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 
 

Provisional Dates 
 
19/09/23- PTFA AGM 5:30pm 
22/09/23 – Individual and family photos 
3/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 1,3,4,5,6) 
5/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 2,3,4,5,6) 
6/10/23 – Harvest Service (PM) 
9/10/23 – Class 1 and 2 -Zoo 
23-27/10/23 – Class 4 -Min-Y-Don Residential 
November – Enterprise Month (Class 4) 
2/11/23-Open Eve for prospective parents 
 
12&13/12/23 – Nativity Play 

15/12/23 – KS2 –Pantomime 
19/12/23 – KS1 –Party 
20/12/23 – Christmas Lunch 
22/12/23 – Carol Service 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 
25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Autumn 
Start 29th August 2023 
Half term 14th-22nd October 
Last day 22nd December 

Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004. 



Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 
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Yours sincerely 
 

 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 
 

Provisional Dates 
 
19/09/23- PTFA AGM 5:30pm 
22/09/23 – Individual and family photos 
3/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 1,3,4,5,6) 
5/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 2,3,4,5,6) 
6/10/23 – Harvest Service (PM) 
9/10/23 – Class 1 and 2 -Zoo 
23-27/10/23 – Class 4 -Min-Y-Don Residential 
November – Enterprise Month (Class 4) 
2/11/23-Open Eve for prospective parents 
 
12&13/12/23 – Nativity Play 

15/12/23 – KS2 –Pantomime 
19/12/23 – KS1 –Party 
20/12/23 – Christmas Lunch 
22/12/23 – Carol Service 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 
25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly
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Last Day 9th July 2024 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004. 



Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Red Apple Photography has taken photographs of all the children they could today. We look forward to 
receiving the proofs and order forms in the near future. I am sure you will be impressed with the quality of the 
photographs. 
 
Class 4 have received Superleader training this week from LSLSSP. This really builds the children’s esteem and 
helps them to be able to lead games for children.  
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We have had a number of children in the lower classes having “wetting accidents” and have run out of 
underwear. If your child is sent home in underwear other than their own, please wash and return as soon as 
possible. Also if you child has outgrown their underwear please can we have any clean and washed underwear 
that is in good condition for use in an emergency. 
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drives some of our funding. Due to census day there have been some menu changes week commencing 2nd 
October: 
Monday – Pizza, Tuesday – Jacket potato with beans and cheese, Wednesday – Roast chicken, Thursday – 
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KS1 have their trip to Twycross Zoo on Monday 9th October. Thank you for your contributions. We are still 
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Class 4 have received Superleader training this week from LSLSSP. This really builds the children’s esteem and 
helps them to be able to lead games for children.  
 
On Wednesday 27th we have the first of the Cross Country Races at the Vipers Rugby Ground in Whetstone for 
Years 3 to 6. If anyone else wishes to enter please send the reply slip back to the office by Monday at the 
latest. 
 
Please can I remind parents to contact the school if they have any concerns about their child at school and 
interactions with other children at school. We will investigate and be able to find out all sides and also gain 
information from other children who may have seen what has happened. Sometimes what your child thinks 
has happened may not in fact be completely accurate. Also school may have already dealt with the situation 
appropriately. 
 
We have had a number of children in the lower classes having “wetting accidents” and have run out of 
underwear. If your child is sent home in underwear other than their own, please wash and return as soon as 
possible. Also if you child has outgrown their underwear please can we have any clean and washed underwear 
that is in good condition for use in an emergency. 
 
We advise that PE kit is brought to school at the beginning of the week and taken home at the end of each 
week. 
 
On Thursday 5th October it is school census day and we will be ordering all children in class 1 and 2 a school 
meal unless we are advised not to in writing. The number of Universal Free School meals taken on census day 
drives some of our funding. Due to census day there have been some menu changes week commencing 2nd 
October: 
Monday – Pizza, Tuesday – Jacket potato with beans and cheese, Wednesday – Roast chicken, Thursday – 
Pizza or sausage, Friday – Fish fingers 
 
KS1 have their trip to Twycross Zoo on Monday 9th October. Thank you for your contributions. We are still 
waiting for some permission slips and contributions. Please could these be sent into school asap. 
 
 
 



Church and Chapel Notices 
All Saints Church would like to invite you to a Macmillan coffee afternoon in church on Friday 29th September 
from 2.30 to 4.30 pm. Come and enjoy a drink and a delicious cake! There will be activities provided for 
children. 
 
The church and chapel are running a joint harvest service on 1st October in church at 11 am, with lunch 
afterwards at the village hall. All are welcome to join the service and free lunch afterwards. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 
 

Provisional Dates 
 
19/09/23- PTFA AGM 5:30pm 
22/09/23 – Individual and family photos 
3/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 1,3,4,5,6) 
5/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 2,3,4,5,6) 
6/10/23 – Harvest Service (PM) 
9/10/23 – Class 1 and 2 -Zoo 
23-27/10/23 – Class 4 -Min-Y-Don Residential 
November – Enterprise Month (Class 4) 
2/11/23-Open Eve for prospective parents 
 
12&13/12/23 – Nativity Play 

15/12/23 – KS2 –Pantomime 
19/12/23 – KS1 –Party 
20/12/23 – Christmas Lunch 
22/12/23 – Carol Service 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 
25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Autumn 
Start 29th August 2023 
Half term 14th-22nd October 
Last day 22nd December 

Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004. 



Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 
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November – Enterprise Month (Class 4) 
2/11/23-Open Eve for prospective parents 
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25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
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9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Autumn 
Start 29th August 2023 
Half term 14th-22nd October 
Last day 22nd December 

Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004. 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Red Apple Photography has taken photographs of all the children they could today. We look forward to 
receiving the proofs and order forms in the near future. I am sure you will be impressed with the quality of the 
photographs. 
 
Class 4 have received Superleader training this week from LSLSSP. This really builds the children’s esteem and 
helps them to be able to lead games for children.  
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On Wednesday 27th we have the first of the Cross Country Races at the Vipers Rugby Ground in Whetstone for 
Years 3 to 6. If anyone else wishes to enter please send the reply slip back to the office by Monday at the 
latest. 
 
Please can I remind parents to contact the school if they have any concerns about their child at school and 
interactions with other children at school. We will investigate and be able to find out all sides and also gain 
information from other children who may have seen what has happened. Sometimes what your child thinks 
has happened may not in fact be completely accurate. Also school may have already dealt with the situation 
appropriately. 
 
We have had a number of children in the lower classes having “wetting accidents” and have run out of 
underwear. If your child is sent home in underwear other than their own, please wash and return as soon as 
possible. Also if you child has outgrown their underwear please can we have any clean and washed underwear 
that is in good condition for use in an emergency. 
 
We advise that PE kit is brought to school at the beginning of the week and taken home at the end of each 
week. 
 
On Thursday 5th October it is school census day and we will be ordering all children in class 1 and 2 a school 
meal unless we are advised not to in writing. The number of Universal Free School meals taken on census day 
drives some of our funding. Due to census day there have been some menu changes week commencing 2nd 
October: 
Monday – Pizza, Tuesday – Jacket potato with beans and cheese, Wednesday – Roast chicken, Thursday – 
Pizza or sausage, Friday – Fish fingers 
 
KS1 have their trip to Twycross Zoo on Monday 9th October. Thank you for your contributions. We are still 
waiting for some permission slips and contributions. Please could these be sent into school asap. 
 
 
 



Church and Chapel Notices 
All Saints Church would like to invite you to a Macmillan coffee afternoon in church on Friday 29th September 
from 2.30 to 4.30 pm. Come and enjoy a drink and a delicious cake! There will be activities provided for 
children. 
 
The church and chapel are running a joint harvest service on 1st October in church at 11 am, with lunch 
afterwards at the village hall. All are welcome to join the service and free lunch afterwards. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 
 

Provisional Dates 
 
19/09/23- PTFA AGM 5:30pm 
22/09/23 – Individual and family photos 
3/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 1,3,4,5,6) 
5/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 2,3,4,5,6) 
6/10/23 – Harvest Service (PM) 
9/10/23 – Class 1 and 2 -Zoo 
23-27/10/23 – Class 4 -Min-Y-Don Residential 
November – Enterprise Month (Class 4) 
2/11/23-Open Eve for prospective parents 
 
12&13/12/23 – Nativity Play 

15/12/23 – KS2 –Pantomime 
19/12/23 – KS1 –Party 
20/12/23 – Christmas Lunch 
22/12/23 – Carol Service 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 
25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Autumn 
Start 29th August 2023 
Half term 14th-22nd October 
Last day 22nd December 

Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004. 
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Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004. 
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Red Apple Photography has taken photographs of all the children they could today. We look forward to 
receiving the proofs and order forms in the near future. I am sure you will be impressed with the quality of the 
photographs. 
 
Class 4 have received Superleader training this week from LSLSSP. This really builds the children’s esteem and 
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Years 3 to 6. If anyone else wishes to enter please send the reply slip back to the office by Monday at the 
latest. 
 
Please can I remind parents to contact the school if they have any concerns about their child at school and 
interactions with other children at school. We will investigate and be able to find out all sides and also gain 
information from other children who may have seen what has happened. Sometimes what your child thinks 
has happened may not in fact be completely accurate. Also school may have already dealt with the situation 
appropriately. 
 
We have had a number of children in the lower classes having “wetting accidents” and have run out of 
underwear. If your child is sent home in underwear other than their own, please wash and return as soon as 
possible. Also if you child has outgrown their underwear please can we have any clean and washed underwear 
that is in good condition for use in an emergency. 
 
We advise that PE kit is brought to school at the beginning of the week and taken home at the end of each 
week. 
 
On Thursday 5th October it is school census day and we will be ordering all children in class 1 and 2 a school 
meal unless we are advised not to in writing. The number of Universal Free School meals taken on census day 
drives some of our funding. Due to census day there have been some menu changes week commencing 2nd 
October: 
Monday – Pizza, Tuesday – Jacket potato with beans and cheese, Wednesday – Roast chicken, Thursday – 
Pizza or sausage, Friday – Fish fingers 
 
KS1 have their trip to Twycross Zoo on Monday 9th October. Thank you for your contributions. We are still 
waiting for some permission slips and contributions. Please could these be sent into school asap. 
 
 
 



Church and Chapel Notices 
All Saints Church would like to invite you to a Macmillan coffee afternoon in church on Friday 29th September 
from 2.30 to 4.30 pm. Come and enjoy a drink and a delicious cake! There will be activities provided for 
children. 
 
The church and chapel are running a joint harvest service on 1st October in church at 11 am, with lunch 
afterwards at the village hall. All are welcome to join the service and free lunch afterwards. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Gavin Beetham 
 
 
 

Provisional Dates 
 
19/09/23- PTFA AGM 5:30pm 
22/09/23 – Individual and family photos 
3/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 1,3,4,5,6) 
5/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 2,3,4,5,6) 
6/10/23 – Harvest Service (PM) 
9/10/23 – Class 1 and 2 -Zoo 
23-27/10/23 – Class 4 -Min-Y-Don Residential 
November – Enterprise Month (Class 4) 
2/11/23-Open Eve for prospective parents 
 
12&13/12/23 – Nativity Play 

15/12/23 – KS2 –Pantomime 
19/12/23 – KS1 –Party 
20/12/23 – Christmas Lunch 
22/12/23 – Carol Service 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 
25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Autumn 
Start 29th August 2023 
Half term 14th-22nd October 
Last day 22nd December 

Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004. 
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5/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 2,3,4,5,6) 
6/10/23 – Harvest Service (PM) 
9/10/23 – Class 1 and 2 -Zoo 
23-27/10/23 – Class 4 -Min-Y-Don Residential 
November – Enterprise Month (Class 4) 
2/11/23-Open Eve for prospective parents 
 
12&13/12/23 – Nativity Play 

15/12/23 – KS2 –Pantomime 
19/12/23 – KS1 –Party 
20/12/23 – Christmas Lunch 
22/12/23 – Carol Service 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 
25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Autumn 
Start 29th August 2023 
Half term 14th-22nd October 
Last day 22nd December 

Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004. 



Therefore everyone who hears these words of mine and puts them into practice is like a wise man who built his house on the rock. 
(Matthew chapter 7 verse 24, NIV) 

 
Headteacher: Mr Gavin Beetham 

 Desford Road 
  Thurlaston 

                                                    Leicester 
22nd September 2023                                     LE9 7TE 

Telephone: 01455 888243 
      email: office@thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 

                              website: www.thurlaston.leics.sch.uk 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Red Apple Photography has taken photographs of all the children they could today. We look forward to 
receiving the proofs and order forms in the near future. I am sure you will be impressed with the quality of the 
photographs. 
 
Class 4 have received Superleader training this week from LSLSSP. This really builds the children’s esteem and 
helps them to be able to lead games for children.  
 
On Wednesday 27th we have the first of the Cross Country Races at the Vipers Rugby Ground in Whetstone for 
Years 3 to 6. If anyone else wishes to enter please send the reply slip back to the office by Monday at the 
latest. 
 
Please can I remind parents to contact the school if they have any concerns about their child at school and 
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information from other children who may have seen what has happened. Sometimes what your child thinks 
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We have had a number of children in the lower classes having “wetting accidents” and have run out of 
underwear. If your child is sent home in underwear other than their own, please wash and return as soon as 
possible. Also if you child has outgrown their underwear please can we have any clean and washed underwear 
that is in good condition for use in an emergency. 
 
We advise that PE kit is brought to school at the beginning of the week and taken home at the end of each 
week. 
 
On Thursday 5th October it is school census day and we will be ordering all children in class 1 and 2 a school 
meal unless we are advised not to in writing. The number of Universal Free School meals taken on census day 
drives some of our funding. Due to census day there have been some menu changes week commencing 2nd 
October: 
Monday – Pizza, Tuesday – Jacket potato with beans and cheese, Wednesday – Roast chicken, Thursday – 
Pizza or sausage, Friday – Fish fingers 
 
KS1 have their trip to Twycross Zoo on Monday 9th October. Thank you for your contributions. We are still 
waiting for some permission slips and contributions. Please could these be sent into school asap. 
 
 
 



Church and Chapel Notices 
All Saints Church would like to invite you to a Macmillan coffee afternoon in church on Friday 29th September 
from 2.30 to 4.30 pm. Come and enjoy a drink and a delicious cake! There will be activities provided for 
children. 
 
The church and chapel are running a joint harvest service on 1st October in church at 11 am, with lunch 
afterwards at the village hall. All are welcome to join the service and free lunch afterwards. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Gavin Beetham 
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22/09/23 – Individual and family photos 
3/10/23 – Parents evening (Yrs 1,3,4,5,6) 
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9/10/23 – Class 1 and 2 -Zoo 
23-27/10/23 – Class 4 -Min-Y-Don Residential 
November – Enterprise Month (Class 4) 
2/11/23-Open Eve for prospective parents 
 
12&13/12/23 – Nativity Play 

15/12/23 – KS2 –Pantomime 
19/12/23 – KS1 –Party 
20/12/23 – Christmas Lunch 
22/12/23 – Carol Service 
13-16/05/24- KS2 SATS 
14/06/24 – Whole School Trips 
25&26/06/24- KS2 Production 
2/07/24- Sports Afternoon 
8/07/23 – Leavers’ Tea 
9/07/23 – Leavers’ Assembly

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………. 

Term Dates 2023-24 
Autumn 
Start 29th August 2023 
Half term 14th-22nd October 
Last day 22nd December 

Spring  
Start 8th January 2024 
Half Term – 17th -25th February 
Last Day 22nd March 

Summer 
Start 8th April 2024 
Half Term 25th May – 2nd June 
Last Day 9th July 2024 

Note there is also a Bank Holiday on 6th May when school will be closed. 
Please note when booking holidays for next year the last day is Tuesday 9th July 2004. 


